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West Dean Church of England Primary School 
West Dean, Chichester, West Sussex, PO18 ORJ 

Telephone: 01243 811247 

We do our best in all we do, with God’s love. 
 ‘Love one another. As I have loved you, so must you love one another.’  John 13 

 

Newsletter 28 25.04.25       Our overall attendance is at 96.1% this week.  

Don’t forget, Rev Sarah’s ‘Rector’s Rambling’ available by CLICKING HERE Always an interesting and inspiring read. 

Big News! There was huge excitement in school yesterday morning, as we revealed 

to the children that we will be preparing and performing a production of The Lion King this 
summer. Please save the date of Monday 14th July, as this will be performance night. We 
have once again very kindly been given use of the fantastic , large marquee at West Dean 
College for the production. More details to follow about what promises to be an epic learning 
experience and performance. 

You do not need an expert knowledge of The Lion King musical to know that a huge number of animals feature in the story. 
We hope to bring this to life for the children through a mixture of costume and puppetry. To launch this idea (and let’s be 
honest, to create a bit of a buzz around the whole subject), we invited Liam, a professional puppeteer into school yesterday, 
along with the most incredible, enormous ‘Beast’ puppet, which featured in a past production of Beauty and The Beast at 
Chichester Festival Theatre—you may have been lucky enough to see it. 

It was a certainly a memorable experience; not only did it well and truly create the desired excitement in the children, but also 
a lot of laughs too—it’s not every day your head teacher is cuddled, yes cuddled, by 10ft tall beast during your school 
assembly! Liam taught the children all about the importance of assuming the character of the puppet as the human operator, 
even though the focus of the audience is on the puppet itself. For the second half of this term, after the break at the end of 
May, our learning across the school will focus on the many aspects of production preparation, not just rehearsals, but animal 

research, puppet making and all manner of other things too.  

We are all VERY excited, so save that date! 

Despite it being the start of a new term, with the Easter holiday 
behind us, in the Christian Church it is still very much Easter. It was 
lovely to celebrate this in church with Rev Sarah and the whole school 
this morning. Thank you to those of you who were able to join us; it is 
always very special to fill the church with our extended school 
community of children and families. All of the children who presented 
aspects of their learning, read from the Bible, or led us in prayer, 
spoke with clarity and confidence, and I know that Rev Sarah was very 
impressed by the depth with which our children had considered the 
meaning and symbolism of Easter, as a season of rebirth, renewal and 
new beginnings. Well done children for your enthusiastic participation 
in our worship this morning. Well done also for not being too 
distracted by the little bat, who decided to attend church with us, 
darting about high up in the rafters shortly before the service started! 

http://www.achurchnearyou.com/benefice/10-109BX/page/82327/
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Tremendous TED Talks 

Tremendous TED Talks 

Chestnut Class kicked off the new term 
with a morning at Bishop Luffa School on 
Wednesday at the finale event of their 
TED Talk Project. 

Children representing each of the schools 
in the project, braved the big stage in The 
Bartlett Hall at Bishop Luffa to present 
their talks. 

We could not be more proud of the 
inspired, courageous and competent 
performances that each of our children 
delivered. Most adults would agree that it 
is no easy task to stand in front of a large 
audience and speak, but all of the 
children smashed it! 

A huge round of applause please for 
Phoebe, Amelie, Finley and Martha. 
Awesome job people—you rock! 

Academy 
Update 

 

The day is finally upon us. After an extra, 
unexpected month of waiting, we received 
notification from the Department for 
Education (DfE) this week, giving the all clear 
for us to officially join the Bishop Luffa 
Learning Partnership as an academy school on 
Thursday next week—1st May. The Bishop 
Luffa Worship Leaders will be with us for a 

celebration assembly on Thursday. 
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2024/25 INSET Days 

Monday 21st and Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

 

Summer Term 2025  -  Tuesday 22nd April  -  Friday 18th July 

Half Term  -  Monday 26th May (Bank Holiday)  -  Friday 30th May 

Summer Term 2025 

Wednesday 30th April  1.30-2.30, Music Festival at St Paul’s Church  Beech and Yr 5 

Wednesday 30th April Dance House, rehearsal and performance 

Thursday 1st May West Dean Academy Conversion Day 

Thursday 1st May 1.00-3.00, SSP Future Flyers at Westgate (selected Chestnut, date change) 

Friday 2nd May Deadline for Parent Governor Applictions (information sent previously) 

Monday 5th May Bank Holiday—School Closed 

Thursday 8th May VE Day Celebration (details attached) 

Wednesday 14th May Apple Class visit to Arundel Castle 

Wednesday 14th May 7.00, Pupil Parliament to attend Parish Council Meeting (details to follow) 

Thursday 15th May 1.00—3.00, Chestnut Class Chichester Falcons Session in School 

Saturday 17th May Chichester Cormorants Swim Gala at Westgate (selected) 

Thursday 22nd May 2.30-3.30, Maple Class ‘Come Dine with Me’ (details to follow) 

Monday 2nd June Hugo Van Driel assembly in school 

Monday 9th June 9.00, Yellow School Photos, Classes & Year 6 Leavers. 

Tuesday 17th June Apple and Maple Drama for All, Jungle Rumble (in school) 

Wednesday 18th June 2.00-2.45, New Entrants Visits Reception 2025 

Friday 20th June Foodbank Friday 

Friday 20th June NHS Healthy Child Programme—Year R (in school) 

Monday 23rd June 1.00, Year 6 Leavers’ Service—Chichester Cathedral. (details to follow) 

Monday 24th June Hugo Van Driel assembly in school 

Wednesday 25th June 1.30-2.30, New Entrants Visits Reception 2025 

Wednesday 2nd July 1.30-2.30, New Entrants Visits Reception 2025 

Thursday 3rd July 5.30, Governing Body Meeting 

Monday 14th July West Dean School Production (Evening)  —  Save the Date 

Tuesday 15th July Hugo Van Driel assembly in school 

Tuesday 15th –17th July Year 6 Bikeability (details to follow) 

Friday 18th July Last day of summer term. 

Monday 21st July School Closed—Inset Day 

Tuesday 22nd July School Closed—Inset Day 

 

Don’t forget, we love to share special events and learning highlights 
wherever possible on Instagram. Follow us @westdeanceprimary 


